
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

I would like to start by congratulating two groups of 
students. Firstly the GIS Rock Band óKamikaze.ô On 
Saturday, 25th August, they competed in the       
BANDQUEST 2018 competition. Antonio, Ashton, Jave, 
Oliver and Tashiana represented the school and their 
families with real pride. A special mention to Ashton 
who was recognised as the óbest drummerô amongst all 
the bands that competed.  A huge GIS thank you to   
Ms Walsh and Logan for tutoring the band and        
organising this amazing opportunity. The video of their 
performance is available on our Facebook page.  
 

Secondly, I am so proud of the students that are part of our Robotics team. These students regularly attend the 
weekend rounds of the secondary robotics competition. We are the only intermediate school at the competition, 
and continue to make it through to the quarter finals. In the last two rounds we have placed 11th and 14th out of 
26 teams. This is a huge achievement so congratulations to Daniel, Samuel, Luke, Tom and Blake.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next week sees our School Production ôSeriously Silly Storiesõ finally come to life. We have two evening    
performances and the students are so excited about putting on the show. I have been so impressed by their    
commitment and dedication to the production as they have been rehearsing both during and after school. A     
special acknowledgement to Ms Walsh, our amazing performing arts teacher who has made this production    
possible. Tickets are selling fast.  Please contact the office for ticket information. 
 

The rest of the term is looking very busy for our students.  Mrs Stevenson and a group of six students are leaving 
for Japan on Wednesday 12th September and they will enjoy ten days of cultural experiences at our new sister 
school in Fukuoka. In the last week of the term Miss Duxfield and our Sports Camp team leaves for Totara 
Springs in Matamata for an exciting week of tough competition against 7 other schools. It is going to be an exciting 
finish to term three for the students and staff.  
 

Lastly, thank you to those parents that attended our Mathematics hui on Wednesday, 22 August. It was great to 
talk to you about how you can support your childôs learning of Mathematics, and also take away a variety of    
practical activities that you can do at home. Thank you to the teachers and students who ran the various         
workshops at the hui.  
 

Thank you all for your ongoing support of Glenfield Intermediate as we strive to inspire, challenge and empower 
our community. 
 

NgǕ mihi 
 

Mark Whitford 
Principal 
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GIS is a PB4L School 

Our purpose is to encourage 
students to take responsibility 
for themselves by providing a 
consistent, positive approach 
to behaviour. 
 
At GIS we value: 

§ Respect 

§ Responsibility 

§ Relationships 

§ Resilience 
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Enrolments for 2018 
Term 3 is our busy term for working with the local community to get our Year 6 students enrolled at GIS. If you have another child, or know of     
neighbours that have children that may attend GIS next year, please check this newsletter or the school website for enrolment details. Alternatively 
please contact the school office for information. It is hoped all enrolments for 2019 will be received by the end of Term 3. This deadline is important to 
ensure we can plan for 2019 accordingly. 
 

Teacher Shortages in Auckland 
We are very challenged at the moment to find relievers when a teacher is sick and/or away.  We book up to 8 weeks in advance to get quality relief 
teachers in our rooms to cover teacher professional learning, but of course this is not possible when someone unexpectedly falls sick.  As a result 
many of our staff are soldiering on while feeling unwell, in order to keep routines and teaching programmes going in their rooms. We are constantly 
being told that there is no overall teacher shortage in NZ, but  clearly in some regions the crisis is real. If anyone in our school community is a teacher, 
or knows a teacher who is interested in day to day relieving, we would love to hear from you. Thank you for your patience as we get through the rest 
of the óflu seasonô, and we all wish for warmer weather. 
 

Road safety 
Student safety is an issue that we take very seriously, and there are some unsafe behaviours occurring around the school gate at drop off and pick up 
time. There are two key issues that need to be addressed by the community to ensure the safety of all our students. 

1. There is to be NO stopping or parking on yellow lines. 
 

2. NO cars are allowed inside the school grounds to drop off or pick up a student. Please drop off and pick up outside the school grounds. 
 

Celebrating student success and progress 
 

Each Wednesday I ask teachers to send me students from their class that have produced a piece of great work, achieved success, or simply just 
been working incredibly hard. I enjoy discussing learning with this group of students when they shared their work with me. They are always very proud 
of their achievements. 
 

Congratulations to these students who were on the Principals Honour Roll for outstanding effort and achievement in class.   
 

 Izabella M, Rm 2  Tia S, Rm 2   Karlo B, Rm 3   Micha H, Rm 3   
 Benjamin M, Rm 3  Reyah S, Rm 4   Charlotte R, Rm 4  Cassandra A, Rm 4  
 Reybelle F, Rm 4  Lubing J, Rm 4   Mohamed B, Rm 5  Trinity C, Rm 5  
 Victoria S, Rm 5  Beatrice D, Rm 11  Sophia A, Rm 11  Angeline L, Rm 11 
 Connie L, Rm 11  Harmony L, Rm 11 
 

Each fortnight teachers nominate students to receive a Principal's Award based around our school  values.  Congratulations to the following students 
who received a Principal's Award this week for Care  -  
 

 Rahoroi  R, Rm 1  Ruben A, Rm 1   Izabella M, Rm 2  Zairelle F, Rm 2 
 Paige H, Rm 3   Soane óO, Rm 3  Cassandra A, Rm 4  Halie E, Rm 4 
 Brianna H, Rm 5  Noah R, Rm 5   Robert W, Rm 6  Nicole M, Rm 6  
 Zenita A, Rm 9   Jordyn T, Rm 9   Flynn P-O, Rm 11  John Robert M, Rm 11  
 Ivy T, Rm 11   Rebekah F, Rm 11  Billy E, Rm 35   Charlie F, Rm 37 
 Joshua D, Rm 37  Neil P, Food Tech  Luke O, Food Tech  Trinity C, Food Tech 
 Harmony L, Food Tech  Julius H, Performing Arts Emma S, Performing Arts Zab P, Performing Arts  
 Micha H, Performing Arts Chelsea W, Art   Leiah D, Art   Rahoroi R, Materials Tech 
 Mhayvine C, Materials Tech Rebekah F, Materials Tech Himasha P-A, Materials Tech Griffin W, Science 
 Angelo B, Science 

Cross Country Zone Day 
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PTA Fundraising Cake Days 

2018 
 
 

   

           Term 3  
 

Week 8 - Thursday, 13 September - Room 5  
 

Term 4 
 

Week 2 - Thursday, 25 October - Room 2 
Week 4 - Thursday, 9 November - Room 3 
Week 7 - Thursday, 29 November - Room 6  

Upcoming 2019 Transition Dates  
 

2019 Enrolments 
 
Parents can enrol at the GIS school office at any time during the 

school day (8.30am-3.30pm). 
 

Enrolment evenings  
 

Tuesday, 11 September - 5.30pm - 6.30pm 
 

Thursday, 13 September - 5.30pm - 6.30pm 
 

Enrolments to be completed by 28 September  

(NB: No fees due until 2019)Φ 
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